
Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity  
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Tri-Parish Church cluster web site:  st-rose.org 

Rev. Chinnappa Pothireddy, Pastor – frchinnappa@htpm.us; 507-523-2428 

Secretary -Karin– strose@hbci.com; 507-523-2428 
Office Hours T, W, Th 9:00 to 11:00 

Mailing Address: PO Box 402,  Lewiston, MN 55952. 
Bookkeeper Elaine memills@frontiernet.net 

  Faith Formation: SR 507-523-3548; HT 5 07-458-5384; SJ 507-864-7820 

St. Rose of Lima Church 
 

180 S. Fremont St. 
Lewiston, MN 55952 

 
Mass Time 

8:30 a.m. Sunday 

8:30 am Wednesday, Thursday 

 

 

Most Holy Trinity, June 4 

   Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9 

   2 Cor 13:11-13 

   Jn 3:16-18 
 

   Monday, June 5 

     Tb 1:3;2:1b-8 

   Mk 12:1-12 
 

Tuesday, June 6 

   Tb 2:9-14 

    Mk 12:13-17 

 

Wednesday, June 7 

  Tb 3:1-11a 

      Mk 12:18-27 

 

Thursday, June 8 

   Tb 6:10-11; 7:1bcde,9-17;8:4-9a 

   Mk 12:28-34 
      
Friday, June 9 

   Tb 11:5-17 

    Mk 12:35-37 
      
   Saturday, June 10 

     Tb 12:1, 5-15, 20 

     Mk 12:38-44 
   
Corpus Christi, June 11 

   Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a 

   1 Cor 10:16-17 

   Jn 6:51-58 

 

Holy Trinity Church 
101 Main Street 

Rollingstone, MN 55969 
507-689-2351 

 

Mass Times 

8:00 a.m. Tues,  

4:30 p.m. Saturday Vigil  

St. Joseph Church 
111 N. Mill St. 
Rushford, MN  

 
Mass Time 

10:00 a.m. Sunday 

9:00 a.m. Friday 

Contact: Arlene 608-406-1124 
stjosephr@hbci.com 

 

 The Lord Jesus 

Christ, the love 

of God, and the 

communion 

of the Holy 

Spirit be with 

all of  

You 

 
2 Cor 13:13 

  

mailto:strose@hbci.com
mailto:memills@frontiernet.net
mailto:stjosephr@hbci.com


This Week’s Mass  Intentions 
 

Adoration times:  

    St Rose First Wednesday  8:30 am – 8:30 pm  

    Holy Trinity  Tuesdays     7 am -  8 am  

    St Joseph  First Friday       8:30-9:30 am  

 

Reconciliation times: 

    St Rose 8-8:20 am Sunday and Wednesdays 

    Holy Trinity 4-4:20 pm Saturday  

    St Joseph  8:30-8:50 am  Friday 
    
 Or by appointment. 
 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS  are  invited  to contact the Tri-

Parish Office at 507-523-2428 or strose@hbci.com.  
 

BAPTISM - Baptisms are regularly celebrated during 

Saturday and Sunday Masses or by appointment. Parents 

are   asked   to meet with Fr. Chinnappa before the baptism 

of their first child. Please call the tri-parish office to set the 

date of the baptism. 
 

MARRIAGE - Instruction must begin at least six months 

in advance. Please contact Fr. Chinnappa to begin the 

preparation process. An Engaged Encounter or similar 

course is also required. 

 

Prayer Requests: Jim Vogel, Dave Nagorski, 

David Taylor, Tom Woestman, Becky Haxton. 
and Chuck Woodford, Eleonora Bronk   

 

Holy Trinity 
 

 

 Giving, May 27, 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 1637.00 

 

Liturgical Ministry – June 10, 2023 

Lector:       Bonnie Kalmes 

EMHC:  Kayla Farley 

Cantor  Tammy Schmit 

Usher  Roger Maschka and Rebecca McCormick 

Gifts The Terry Full Family 

Servers Bryan and Rawson Sullivan 

Greeter: Steve and Bonnie Kalmes 

 

 

 Giving, May 28, 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 1459.00 
 

Liturgical Ministry – June 11, 2023 

Lector:   Jo Stejskal 

EMHC:   Mark Ernster, Suzanne Pilger,  

Jerry Hennessy 

Servers:   Harper Randall, Hayden Randall,  

Hailey Larson, Karlie Larson 

Ushers: Brenda Knutson, Amie Salvetti,  

Julie Haake, Jill Pasche 

 

 

  Giving, May 28, 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 726.00 
 

Liturgical Ministry –June 11, 2023 

Lector:       Barb Mensink  

Usher & Cross: David U’Ren & Mike Jeresek  

Rosary:  Chuck Ehler  

Offertory: The Hogge Family 

EMHC:  Marv Hosch 

Sacristan: Sandee & Mike Jeresek 

 

 

Tuesday June 6  

7:00 am Holy Trinity Adoration 

8:00 am Holy Trinity Communion Service 

Wednesday   June 7  

8:30 – 8:30 St. Rose Adoration 

Thursday June 8  

8:30 am St. Rose No Mass    

Friday June 9  

9:00 am St. Joseph John & Selina Nikunen+ 

10:00 am Valley View Fr J P Daley + 
Saturday June 10  

4:30 pm Holy Trinity The People of the Parishes 

Sunday June 11  

8.30 am St. Rose  Bernard Hennessy Sr + 

10:00 am St. Joseph Bill Lynch+ 

St. Rose 

St. Joseph 

 
 
 
 

Need Prayer? Call Rosie Moger 507-429-5525 

Call with all requests and to join the group. 

No Masses from June 6 – 8th 

Father Chinnappa will be Away  

on those dates. Holy Trinity will have a 

Communion Service on June 6th 



Tri-Parish News and Note 
 

SAVE THE DATE: Vacation Bible School at St 

Rose will be July 31 – Aug 4th.  This is for students 

ages 4 up to going into 6th grade. We are in need 

of many students (Grades 7 - 12) and adult 

volunteers.  This is open to students from all the 

parishes.  If you are interested in helping please 

contact Kelly Kalmes or Ashley Gossen at 523-

3548.  Registration information will be sent soon. 
 

St Rose is in need of a person with a boilers 

license for their church.  Beginning June 30, 2023.  

Please call the St. Rose office to apply or 

recommend. 
 

St. Joseph News and Notes 
 

CMA 2023 as of June 1, 2023, Goal $9590.00 

Received $2160.78; To Goal $7430.00 
 

St. Joseph's will again host the community blood 

drive on Friday, June 16  from 11:30 AM to 5:30 

PM.   We are again asking for workers to 

assist.  We will need 3 persons to help with check 

ins, one other to help in the kitchen, and maybe 2 

 to bring bars and cookies and 2 to bring buns. 

And of course we are looking for as many as are 

able to donate blood as the supply continues to be 

low. 
 

Montini Hall Front project: In September 2022 

St. Joseph’s Church, Rushford Finance council 

initiated the rebuilding of Montini Hall front due to 

deteriorating situation of the old structure. Most of 

the work was done in winter and only the 

landscaping and railing work is being taken up now. 

In the last two years this work urgently needed to be 

done. Thanks to a donor who gave $45,000 for this 

work to be done. Our initial estimate for concrete 

work of the steps and ramp was $25,000 but other 

things like Tarp and heat for winter, Replace of Gas 

line, landscaping, railing came up later. Therefore, 

the project estimates rose to a cost of $70,133. An 

amount of $25,133 is being utilized from the church 

fund. The Bishop’s Board has approved the project. 

Free will donations in memory of loved ones are 

welcome and appreciated. Thanks to all who have 

given their time, treasure and talent to keep our 

church facilities in good shape. 

St. Joseph CCW will again be holding a pie and 

ice cream social before and during the parade for 

Rushford Days.  We are seeking donations of 

Pies and also a few workers,  to help out in the 

kitchen. 

Holy Trinity News and Notes 

No Office Hours at the Holy Trinity office this 

week.  We are sorry for any inconvenience but the 

office will be open the following week as usual on 

Wednesday from 10 to noon. 

Holy Trinity Finance Council Meeting: Tuesday, 

June 20th at 6:30pm in the Community Center. 

Baccalaureate Mass for Holy Trinity graduating 

high school Seniors will be 4:30 on June 3. 
 

CMA 2023 as of June 1, 2023, Goal $6606.00 

Received $2328.90; To Goal $4277.10. 
 

Holy Trinity Office Space: As the Rectory which 

holds the current parish office is in the process of 

sale, the Finance Council felt the need of having a 

separate office space. So they came up with a 

suggestion of converting the current storage room at 

the HTCC into an office and conference room. The 

Bishop’s board has given proxy to execute the 

project at a cost of $28,149.23. We will use 

$14,074.61 from the donation of an alumni and the 

balance $14,074.61 from the donations of the 

parishioners to church fund. Donations in memory 

of loved ones are welcome for this parish project. 

In the month of July, we should be holding the 

parish office and meetings in the new space. Special 

thanks to Mark Schmit who is following up the 

project. 
 

A Potluck will follow the 4:30 Mass on Saturday, 

June 3rd (Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity). 

Table service and beverages will be provided; 

please bring a dish to pass. The Community Center 

will be open before Mass. All are welcome! 

 

St. Rose News and Notes 
 

St. Rose of Lima CMA 23 Project: Water that 

is coming into the hall basement furnace room 

needs to be fixed. Water is coming in right by 

the electrical panels for the hall. This is an 

extremely dangerous situation. The solution 

proposed is land scaping by the hall and re-

slope the cement by 2 furnace room windows. 

St. Rose of Lima Parish will use this year’s 

CMA funds to help pay for fixing the water 

seepage. Initial estimate is approximately 

$25,000. 100% of the amount over the goal will 

be returned to the parish for this project. 

 

 Please donate generously! 



Trash to Treasure Sale, St Rose Church Hall, 

 June 22, 23, and 24.  We will accept clean, 

 sellable items starting Sunday, June 18 - 22.   

All profits will go to youth activities.   

Call Kay Ziegler with any questions: 523-3347  

 

CMA 2023 as of June 1, 2023,  Goal 14289.00 

Received $11185.00; To Goal $3104.00  

 

Baccalaureate Mass will be on June 4th at St 

Rose of Lima.  Following Mass will be a 

celebration in the hall to recognize our Seniors 

as well as our First Communion and 

Confirmation students.  All are invited to join 

us in honoring these students. 

 
 

Eucharistic Revival Corner 
 

Don’t Miss This!  We now have individuals 

coming  from 33 different states, The District of 

Columbia, a Province in Canada and the country of 

India.  It’s not too late to register. Registration 

has passed 4,500! Come renew your love for Jesus 

in the Eucharist and light your parish on fire with 

zeal when you return! 
 

A Family Friendly Congress: There will be 

children's activities, lawn games in the courtyard, 

service projects, and a space where teens can 

hangout, discuss the Congress, listen to, and even 

give witnesses with the NET Team. Check out the 

webpage for more information: 

https://eucharist.dowr.org 

Contact a galvanizer for help or with questions: 

Kelly Kalmes: 262-338-8044, 

kellykalmes18@gmail.com 

David U’Ren, 507-703-7403, 

davidlauren549@gmail.com  

Rebecca McCormick 507-689-0398,  

morwens@hbci.com  

Karin Peterson: 507-523-2428, strose@hbci.com  
 

Community News and Notes 

St. Mary's Parish in Winona, MN is seeking a full 

time Administrative Assistant to work with a team 

of professionals and volunteers to oversee the 

smooth running of the parish office in addition to 

providing secretarial and related office services for 

the Pastor and other designated staff as needed. 

A minimum of two years of broad, varied and 

increasingly responsible clerical service is expected 

and preferred. Must possess strong interpersonal 

skills. Detailed job description available on Parish 

Website. Please send a letter of interest and resume 

to: St. Mary's Parish 

My Dear Parishioners, 
 

Can you remember a time when you heard a 

cappella choir sing in perfect harmony? Perhaps 

you have sung in a choir like that. The many 

voices blend into one voice, the many parts into 

unified chords, the many notes into a single 

song. If we can imagine that harmony for an 

instant, we might hear an echo of the perfect 

harmony uniting our one God. The three-part 

harmony in God sings a single song of love. It 

sings of the merciful, faithful love of the Father 

who nurtures and protects this weak beloved 

human family. It sings of the self-giving love of 

Jesus that liberates us from slavishly repeating 

our sins. It sings of the unifying love of the 

Holy Spirit that binds us together in love and 

unity and peace. 
 

As we imagine that harmonious hymn of praise, 

we might also hear a summons to live in the 

harmony that the Holy Spirit empowers in us. 

Our God’s love is so powerful that it resounds 

in the Christian community and invites the 

whole world to sing along in the never-ending 

hymn of love. 
 

The Corinthians didn’t always show forth the 

love of the Trinity in their community. That is 

why Paul reminds them to “mend your ways.” 

How shall we respond to Paul’s encouragement 

to “agree with one another, live in peace” so 

that “the God of love and Peace” will be with us 

today? 
 

This week may the moments that challenge and 

the ones that console help us recognize God in 

our midst. That could be the hardest part of all. 

  
Keep smiling.  
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